

Spring Term 2019

Friday 11th January 2019

#### Welcome to Our Newsletter

**New build update:** the builders have started plastering the new classrooms and we are looking at ordering some furniture for the children to use. Also, some asbestos was removed from the new admin office/main entrance over the holidays. You will now see more progress with the new entrance (due for completion in March19). New build update addition - the playground extension has started (behind the portacabins). The children will have access to more playground at play and lunchtime soon!



**SENCo**: We are delighted to introduce Ms Andrews to our school community. Ms Andrews has made a great start already with SEN provision at Long Lawford, and is working with SLT to continue the work that has already been started. Ms Andrews can be contacted via the admin email address if you would like an appointment to discuss you child's needs should you wish. Contact information can be found on the school website.



Parking: Please can we remind parents and carers to be mindful with parking, particularly around drop off and pick-up times. There have been a few occasions where accidents have been narrowly missed. Please also be mindful of resident driveways and garage entrances, please ensure you don not block them as residents need to be able to come and go.

**Social Media:** Please can I remind Parents/Carers that school business is not to be discussed on social media. Please make an appointment with a member of staff to discuss any concerns you may have.



**Parents Forum:** Information regarding Parents Forum will be sent out next week. Thank you to

those that have expressed an interest in being part of Parents Forum. If you would like to get involved, please pass your name to the Main Office.



**Medication in school:** should your child require medication to be administered in school hours (including calpol) please can you bring the medication to the main office. This includes any one-off medication that is not prescribed (eg calpol, nurofen etc). A medical consent form must be completed by parents and agreed by the senior leadership team before ANY medication can be administered. Medicine should not be sent into school with children. Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.



# School Matters! Attend Today, Achieve Tomorrow

Attendance for the last 2 weeks			
Nursery	94.9%		
Reception	97.0%		
Year 1	97.6%		
Year 2	96.0%		
Year 3	96.2%		
Year 4	96.4%		
Year 5	94.1%		
Year 6	94.6%		

Children who do not attend school miss learning and have gaps that can affect their attainment. If they are not with us they cannot learn.

## Star Worker & Star Person Week Beginning 7th January 2019

Nursery	Bentley Mc Adam K	Cerys A Alexa Du T	
Reception	Alex S	Ramiro D	
	Connor J	Esmae-Rose	
Year 1	Liliana T	Riley M	Evelyn H
	Dylan T	Maisy B	Chanelle M
Year 2	Jorja P	Romeo S	
	Oscar P	Oscar C	
Year 3	Ugochi A	Olivia M	Jake F
	Teshan B	Avery S	Jamie M
Year 4	Ruth A	Riley C	
	Esme M	Natalia D	
Year 5	Amelia B	Rian O'R	
	Ieuan C-W	Arini S	
Year 6	Milena B	Harrishan S	
	Tony C	Sophie C	

#### **Outstanding payments**

Please can you ensure that all outstanding payments for swimming, music, before and afterschool clubs and dinner money are made ASAP

#### Reminder

The final payment for Year 5's trip to Kingswood is due on **Monday** 14th January

### **Important Dates**

14th Jan Before and After School Clubs

start

27th –29th Year 5 Kingswood Trip

23rd—24th May Year 6 London Trip